Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

September 15, 2009
In Attendance:  Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Jim Tornatore, Bill Foster, Laura Brodfuehrer Bob Stevens, Lori DeHaas, Fred Blee, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.  Minutes for the August 24, 2009 meeting were approved with a Motion by Bob Stevens, Seconded by Tom Evans. Carried.

Preconstruction meeting discussed, scheduled for September 22nd and bids will be opened.  Lawyer and Engineers will review bids.  Mayor called to make sure interest rate is 2.625, was confirmed.  Bill Foster had meeting with Aqualogics about telemetry, may need another phone at the well.

Scott Evans reviewed two rate structures with quarterly billing and reduced capital charge (half).  $117,000 per year down to$94,000 per year and $10,000 buffer.  Discussion of Town charges being commensurate with Village billing.  Average increase in bills is 36%.

Question raised about holding off newsletter to get this information out to residents.  It was suggested that Rate Committee attend Board Meeting on September 22nd to present both flat rate and tiered options, but recommend tiered. 

Motion to adjourn at 8:46 p.m. by Tom Evans, seconded by Bob Stevens.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
